
DEIS Public Comment for Uinta Basin Railway Project 

TO: Joshua Wayland, PhD 
Surface Transportation Board 
c/o ICF 
9300 Lee Highway 
Fairfax, VA 22031 
 
Subject: Uinta Basin Railway Draft Environmental Impact Statement 
 
RE: Docket No. FD 36284 
RDCC Project No. 76724 

Allen Steckler 
393 E 2970 S 
Vernal, UT 84078 
 
Assuming that when referring to the environment in “environmental impact statement”, our 
communities, the citizens living there, and companies working within are included.  I have been a 
resident of the Basin for 13 years.  I have been hearing about the rail for nearly 10 of those 13 years.  
After the many discussions that I have been apart of, I have concluded that the rail is critical for our 
community.  I love the Basin, but as a one industry town, it has taken too many beatings.  It must branch 
into additional industries.  This necessitates the rail. 
 
I currently work in the Basin in HR.  During my career, I have sent employees all over the states in an 
effort to keep them employed.  Additionally, I have sent so many job seeking workers away due to 
having little work in the Basin.  I have literally had job applicants in my lobby tear up stating their need 
to “come home”.  The Basin’s residents are hard working Americans.  They pride themselves in their 
ability, desire, and the reality of their work.  Any company would be benefited by their work ethic.  
However, companies cannot logistically come to the Basin without improved forms of distribution. 
 
The rail does not only support the oil and gas industry.  It will open the door for new industries, which 
create additional jobs in town, keeping these workers home.  Workers being home is not only about 
monies staying locally, it’s about families being together.  That’s the kind of environmental impact we 
need. 
 
Please approve this project. 
 
Comments also 
Submitted through: Uinta Basin Railway Environmental Impact Statement | Home 
(uintabasinrailwayeis.com)  
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